
Hola/Hello/Labukas<3 

 

I am Arčis Auštras, as you can probably guess from the fact that my name is probably 

somewhere in the title of this document. At the moment, I am a first year English Philology 

student at the Faculty of Philology in Vilnius University and a member of the VU SR programme 

“Be Etikečių”, in which I am applying for the position of communications coordinator, as I 

express in this letter. 

 

I joined “Be Etikečių” in September of 2023 and have been an active member since then. The 

area of communications has been a source of interest to me since my first meeting, during 

which I accidentally sat next to the current communications coordinator and saw the very very 

intimidating looking but actually not scary at all comm-plan. While being in “Be Etikečių”, I have 

gained experience in making visuals, writing and editing texts and contributing to the 

management of our organization’s appearance on various social media platforms. Involvement 

in this sphere of “Be Etikečių” activity has given me certainty regarding the purpose and 

meaning of our work, knowledge about our positive impact on the wider community and a fierce 

desire to continue the legacy of past coordinator teams. 

 

It is due to the reasons stated above that I am seeking your blessings in handing over the 

reputation (Taylor’s Version) of “Be Etikečių” communications to me. I am looking forward to 

seeing everyone who reads this in meetings, events and informal gatherings. 

 

Live laugh love. 


